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Mr Owen Baker 
  

Public Realm Division 
Pollution Team 

Floor 6, zone a,Bernard Weatherill House, 
8 Mint Walk 

Croydon CR0 1EA 
Tel:   

Typetalk: 020 8726 6100 
Fax: 

Minicom: 020 8760 5797  
 

  

 
 

Contact:   
eddie.adjei@croydon.gov.uk 

Your Ref: 
Our RefDSFX1625072696278:  

Date:8th July 2021 

Dear Mr O Baker 
 
Objection Notice – The Prevention of  Public Nuisance ( Licensing Act 2003) 
 
Re;  THORNTON HEATH RECREATION GROUND MELFORT 
ROAD THORNTON HEATH CROYDON CR7 7QZ. ON 25TH JULY 2021 
 
I am satisfied that allowing the grounds known as THORNTON HEATH 
RECREATION GROUND MELFORT ROAD THORNTON HEATH CROYDON CR7 
7QZ to be used for  licensiable activities in conjunction with the Temporary Event 
Notice received by the Pollution Team on 5th July 2021 would undermine the 
Prevention Of  Nuisance Licensing Objective for the following reason 
 
The Pollution team has received several complaints about noise from events at 
this recreational grounds. 
 
The application has not informed the Council Pollution team of adequate 
measures that have been put in place to mitigate noise from the propose event. 
. 
 
The premises is close proximity to residential dwellings and to allow the use of the 
premises as applied is more likely to affect residents in the vicinity. 
The Croydon Council Pollution Team is hereby putting in this objection notice in order 
to protect residents from suffering noise nuisance as intended under the Prevention 
of Public Nuisance licensing objective.    
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Eddie Adjei 
 
Senior Pollution Enforcement Officer 


